Constable Quiz League AGM Minutes for 2000/2001

Minutes of a meeting held at the Dedham Sports Club, the Drift, Dedham on Sunday 22nd April 2001 at 8.00pm. 

Attendees:

Noreen Bell (Dedham Sports & Social Club); Carol Carey (Royal Oak A); Steve Cook (Carriers Arms; Gary Dobson - Question Master; Andrea Green (Carriers Arms); John Green (Carriers Arms); Tracy Hill (Dedham Sports & Social Club); Greta Mason (Beehive); Alistair McCraw (Cattawade Crown); Graham McCraw (Cattawade Crown); Iain Moffat (Hare & Hounds B) – Chairman; Alan Rogers (Carriers Arms) – Treasurer; Kevin Rose (Hare & Hounds B) – Minutes; Phyllis Songer (Beehive); Michael Watson (Red Lion); Mary Wood (Cattawade Crown).

1. Apologies:

Apologies were received from the Bromley Cross who confirmed that they would be taking part in the 2001/2002 season and from the Royal Oak B. Carol Carey was representing both the Royal Oak teams. 7 out of 11 teams being represented the meeting was declared quorate. 

2. Presentations:

The Chairman presented the Charity Week trophy to the Beehive. The Christmas and Charity Week trophies due to the Kings Arms teams were placed in the care of Mary Woods who would deliver them. 

3. Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer reported expenditure of £136.68 and income of £220.89 with a balance from 1999-2000 of £97.09. The year-end total was £171.30. 

The major items of expenditure had been engraving and a print cartridge for the question master. 

The Treasurer proposed that the subscription for 2001-2002 should remain at £20 per team, which was agreed unanimously. 

4. Adoption of the Accounts

The Chairman proposed adoption of the accounts.  This was agreed unanimously. 

5. Election of Officers For 2001-2002 

	PRIVATE
CHAIRMAN
	Iain Moffat
	Proposed G. Dobson
	Seconded A. Green 

	TREASURER
	Alan Rogers
	Proposed A. Green
	Seconded K. Rose

	QUESTIONMASTER
	Alistair McCraw
	Proposed M. Wood
	Seconded P. Songer

	RESULTS
	Iain Moffat
	Proposed M. Watson
	Seconded G. Dobson 


All were elected unopposed.
6. Arrangements for 2001-2002 Season:

Alistair McCraw proposed a 24 week 12 team league with the following dates: 

	Registration:
	2nd September 2001 at the Red Lion

	League Starts:
	9th September 2001 

	Christmas Quiz:
	16th December 2001 

	Christmas Break:
	23rd & 30th December 2001 

	League Finishes:
	10th March 2002 

	KO Starts:
	17th March 2002 

	Easter Break:
	31st. March 2002

	KO Finishes:
	7th April 2002

	Charity Week:
	21st April 2002

	AGM:
	28th April 2002 


It was NOTED that one team had approached the Chairman from another league that might join and it was agreed that every effort should be made to ensure that there would be 12 teams.

Alistair would check with the Red Lion about hosting the registration and a quiz on 2nd September. 

7. Quiz Format: 

Alistair McCraw proposed and it was agreed that: 

· The format would remain substantially the same as for 2000/2001 

· Written rounds would remain middle and last 

· Increase from 12 to 13 sets total (108 questions per quiz) 

· Standard set of subjects

· Guidance notes for the Question Master/Mistress would be included with each quiz.

8. Any other Competent Business

8.1 Charity Week 

It was NOTED that collections of £50 had been made at the Carriers Arms and £30 at Dedham. It was AGREED that the collection should be donated to the East Anglian Air Ambulance. It was Noted that the 2001-2002 donation should be to an Essex based beneficiary to balance. The collection amount at the Kings Arms was unknown at the time of the meeting. 

8.2 Start Time 

A number of teams requested a prompt start at 8.15pm, so that a finish by 9.45 could be expected. It was agreed to emphasise this in the Guidance notes for the Question Master/Mistress. 

8.3 Return of Result Cards 

The results Secretary noted that one venue was very slow to return cards and had missed some. It was agreed that the Guidance notes for the Question Master/Mistress should emphasise that the responsibility to return the card rests with the home team captain. 

8.4 Time Allowed for Bonuses 

The Red Lion noted that at some venues a long time was allowed for bonus answers after the first team asked had passed or got the question wrong. Alistair undertook to include advice on timing in the Guidance notes for the Question Master/Mistress. 

8.5 Fixture requests 

Owing to a potential clash with Cricket fixtures on the 9th and 16th September that would make the hall unavailable, Dedham requested Away matches on these dates. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm. 

Minutes by Kevin Rose and Iain Moffat
